Plymouth Church Neighborhood Foundation
430 Oak Grove Street, #130

Minneapolis, MN  55403

612-871-0890

Date: 
November 9, 2007
To:
Kingfield Neighborhood Association

From: 
Lee Blons, Executive Director
Re: 
3700 Nicollet and Lydia Apartments 
Plymouth Church Neighborhood Foundation is proposing the development of housing for young people who have been homeless or aging out of foster care at 3700 Nicollet Avenue.  There will be 24 hour staffing and supportive services provided by YouthLink, an experienced youth agency.  In our presentation to the Kingfield neighborhood, we used Lydia Apartments as an example of a successful supportive housing development for people who had been previously homeless.  
Lydia Apartments is a 40 unit housing development in the Stevens Square neighborhood that provides housing to formerly homeless adults with disabilities.  It has on-site support services provided by Spectrum Community Mental Health and property management and 24 hour staffing provided by CommonBond Communities.  We work closely with the Stevens Square Community Organization to ensure a safe building and a safe neighborhood, including attending the monthly Community Safety meeting with the Minneapolis Police Department Crime Prevention Specialist. When there was a narcotics arrest on the property (see below), we were in immediate contact with the police and quickly terminated the tenant lease.   In our four years of operation, we have never received criticism by the police or SSCO for our management of our property.   

In response to our request to create this housing development at 3700 Nicollet Avenue, the Minneapolis Police Department generated a list of names and offenses which gave 1920 LaSalle as the address of the arrestee.  This list was presented at a Kingfield neighborhood meeting and disseminated through a broadcast email to Kingfield residents. 
We apologize that we were not able to respond during the meeting to this information.  As a landlord, we have always monitored the police report on 911 calls to our properties but did not know that we could also receive this list providing information on tenant behavior elsewhere in the community.  We are pleased to be able to sign up for these reports on a regular basis.  

As MPD explained at the meeting, they do not know if the arrestee actually lives at that address that is listed on the report.  So we have further refined this data to clarify who was actually a resident of our property. 
Of the 26 offenses  (one appears to be duplicative) that appear on the arrest list, 17 of the offenses were not committed by residents that were living at Lydia Apartments at the time of their offense(s), including the chronic offender on the list with 11 offenses.   
Within the two year period the police report covers, there was 1 person arrested for a serious offense.  A resident was found with drugs on-site and her lease was terminated immediately.   As mentioned above, we cooperated fully with the police on this incident.

In addition there were 7 people charged with the following livability offenses: Two were for driving without a current Driver’s License.  Three were for Trespass.  One was for consuming alcohol in public.  One was for littering.   One was for indecent conduct.  

In supportive housing, our goal is to work with people who may sometimes make bad choices by helping them understand the impact of those bad choices on their own life as well as on others.  For example, one of the residents cited for driving without a license, now has a valid license.  6 of the 7 people had one offense and didn’t make a second mistake.  1 person has two offenses, which are over a year apart with the second offense being littering.  If someone did become a chronic offender of livability crimes, we would not allow them to continue to live at Lydia.

Of these 7 people who were cited for offenses, 3 moved into other stable rental housing in the community and 1 had their lease terminated. 3 are still living at Lydia.  
At the community meeting, St. Barnabas and Archdale, which are not owned by us, were cited as examples of housing for formerly homeless young people where YouthLink provides services.  YouthLink will be providing additional follow up information regarding these properties.
We would invite any interested Kingfield neighborhood to attend the Housing Tour on Wednesday, December 5th to see both Lydia Apartments, owned by us, and St. Barnabas, a youth housing development where YouthLink provides supportive services.  Please contact Jenny Mason at jmason@plymouthfoundation.org for more information.
